
Donald McClung 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Ralph Worthington 
Wednesday, June 13, 2007 10:03 AM 
Donald McClung 
FW: Fasken call - suggestion 

Don, we have been contacted by Fasken for completion information on one of our wells. Their well needs to be 
plugged or recompleted. Would you call Sally and see if they would be interested in a farmout request from us 
on this lease? I know it's a longshot but before we tell them how to complete their well we might offer to do 
them a favor and take it over. This is the E/2 of Section 31, 19-34, their Ling Federal # 1 well. We would be 
interested in drilling a Morrow well in the SE/4 and drilling Bone Spring in the NE/4. 

Ralph Worthington 
Regional Geological Manager-Permian 
Cimarex Energy Company 
508 W. Wall, Suite 600 
Midland, TX 79701 
Office 432-571-7823 
Cell 432-661-1136 
rworthington@cimarex.com 

From: David Pearcy 
Sent: Wednesday, June 13, 2007 9:43 AM 
To: Chad McGehee; Ralph Worthington 
Subject: RE: Fasken call - suggestion 

Carl Brown says Fasken is doing a recomp on their well in Sec 31, into the zone they think we are in, 9508-9563 in our 
well. They think they look poorer than we do, but the OCD is on their case to recomplete or plug, so we will not deter their 
testing plans. 

Best I can tell, our well kicked in July 2004 when we pumped 155 gal Toluene/xylene in and put back on pump; was that 
the secret? I can also tell him to look closer in the OCD files to see current perfs are 9376-9604. 

Is that OK with you, Ralph? 

From: Chad McGehee 
Sent: Monday, June 11, 2007 4:36 PM 
To: Ralph Worthington 
Cc: David Pearcy; Aaron Hamilton 
Subject: Fasken call 

Carl Brown with Fasken left a message asking about the Mescalero 30-1 work in the Bone Spring. He said that our work 
was not clear in the NMOCD records. How would you like for me and Dave to handle this situation as I know you are 
working a deal on the acreage to the south? 

DP 

Thanks, 
Oil Conservation Division 

Chad McGehee 
Sr. Petroleum Engineer 



Donald McClung 

From: Donald McClung 
Sent: Wednesday, June 13, 2007 3:03 PM 
To: sallyk@forl.com 
Subject: Section 31, T19S - R34 E, Lea County, New Mexico 

Sally, just wanted to follow up our telephone conversation and say that I enjoyed visiting with you and that if y'all change 
your mind about Section 31, please keep Cimarex in mind as we would certainly like to pursue our ideas in that area. 
Also, when we got off the phone, I called Carter and we got caught up on the last several months. He said that both he 
and his wife were healthy and that was great to hear. Take care, don 

l 


